ACCREDITATION PROCESS

· All of the Academic Affairs colleges except Arts and Sciences undergo accreditation, either by College as a whole (e.g. CBA, Journalism) or by department (e.g. FPA).

· The schedule of accreditation visits is on the IRP web site in the Fact Book (attached)
· Accrediting teams typically request to meet with the Chancellor and/or the Senior Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs – sometimes at the beginning of the site visit, sometimes at an exit meeting, sometimes at both.
· The Chancellor typically receives a first letter advising him of the upcoming accreditation visit, and later a letter with the review team’s report, inviting him to respond to the report with errors of fact before it is finalized.

· Typically the Chancellor’s office copies Academic Affairs on accreditation correspondence, and a letter is sent over his signature with a brief thank you, indicating that the unit being accredited will respond to the report by the deadline set by the accrediting agency.
· Units should provide Academic Affairs with copies of the following before the site visit:

1. the initial letter from the accrediting agency to the unit establishing a schedule for the site visit;

2. the letter from the accrediting agency announcing the members of the accrediting team;

3. an executive summary of the self-study, along with accreditation criteria.
· The unit leader will submit to the Chancellor and the SVCAA a memo describing the issues highlighted by the accreditation agency as needing change or improvement.

· The unit will draft a response to the visiting team’s initial report by the deadline indicated, and the unit will submit that response to the accrediting agency copying both the Chancellor and Academic Affairs.

RELATIONSHIP OF ACCREDITATION TO ACADEMIC PROGRAM REVIEW PROCESS

· Upon the receipt of the final accreditation report, Academic Affairs informs units of the following:  Programs that undergo accreditation reviews in lieu of APRs must submit a short report to the cognizant dean including how the review and its results relate to program/college/and university strategic plans (APR Guidelines, pp. 13-14).  In consultation with faculty and staff, this report should be submitted to the Dean thirty days from date of Academic Affairs letter.

· Within 30 days of receiving the department’s report, the dean will submit his or her written response to the SVCAA for review. 
